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Welcome to Worship at First Presbyterian Church 
Please join us for fellowship and refreshments in the Fellowship Hall 

 immediately following the service. 

( Latecomers may be seated.) 

**************************************************** 

AN ORDER FOR THE WORSHIP OF GOD 

Children & Youth Sunday 

June 11, 2017     10:30 A.M. 

THE APPROACH 
 

PRELUDE ”Rejoice greatly, o my soul” Georg Boehm 

   Organ 
 

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS (Please sign the red “friendship pads” found at 

the end of each pew by the center aisle.  Note the names of those worshipping around 

you as you pass the pad back.  We encourage you to greet each other after the service.) 
 

CALL TO WORSHIP “Love, Love” music & lyrics by The Twin Sisters 

   Children’s Choir and Congregation 
 

 Children’s Choir Love, love, love, love, 

  The gospel in one word is love. 

  Love your neighbor as your brother. 

  Love, love, love. 
 

  Love, love, love, love,  

  The gospel in one word is love. 

  Love your neighbor as your sister. 

  Love, love, love. 
 

 The Congregational Round 
 

 (The Girls’ Side) (The Boys’ Side) 
 

Love, love, love, love,  

The Gospel in one word is love. Love, love, love, love. 

Love your neighbor as your brother. The gospel in one word is love. 

Love, love, love. Love your neighbor as your brother. 

Love, Love, Love, Love Love, love, love. 

The gospel in one word is love. Love, love, love, love. 

Love your neighbor as your sister The gospel in one word is love. 

Love, love, love. Love your neighbor as your sister. 

Love, love, love Love, love, love. 

Love, love, love. Love, love, love. 
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 Everyone Love, love, love, love,  

  The gospel in one word is love. 

 Love your neighbor as your brother. 

 Love, love, love. 
 

MORNING PRAYER Pre-K & Kindergarten 

Look at what God has done! 
God created our world out of nothing. 

Look at what God has done! 
God made everything, all you see and all you don’t see. 

Look at what God has done! 
God created people in the image of God. 

Look at what God has done! 
God has made us caretakers of the earth. 

Look at what God has done! 
God declared, “It is good!” 
 

HYMN #162 (Hymnal)* “O Lord, Our God, How Excellent” 
 

PRAYER OF CONFESSION (In Unison)*  4th – 5th Grade 
Creator God, you created heaven and earth and all that is in it and you called 

it all good. We confess that we have failed to honor your creation and our 

calling to care for it. We consume what we want, which is much more than 

what we need. We hurt your creation—land, water, air, bird, beast and bug. 

For the things we have done and the things we have left undone, we say sorry. 

We pray that you would forgive us, and remind us of our purpose: to love you, 

to care for your creation, and to live in community. Amen. 
 

ASSURANCE OF PARDON*  1st – 3rd Grade 

God’s love is big! 
Bigger than our mistakes. 

God’s love is big! 
Bigger than our regrets. 

God’s love is big! 

Bigger than our pains. 

In Jesus Christ, we are forgiven. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 3 

HYMN* “Glory to God, 

  Whose Goodness Shines On Me” 
 

 
 

THE PEACE* 
 

PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 

ADULT’S MESSAGE  Daune Arsnow, Sunday School Superintendent 

   and Rev. Hannah Lovaglio 
 

DRAMATIC SCRIPTURE READING  High School Students 

   Genesis 1: 1 – 2: 4a 
   Pew Bible pgs. 1-2 
Inspired by Eugene Peterson’s The Message and James Weldon Johnson’s “The Creation” 
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At the end of the reading, the congregation will be invited to participate as follows: 

Reader: And all God’s Creation said: 

Congregation: Amen! Amen!  

Reader: This is the Word of God, 

Congregation: Thanks Be to God!  
 

ANTHEM “Beautiful Things” Children’s Choir 
   music & lyrics by Brian Johnson, 

  Christa Black and Jeremy Riddle; track by Gungor 

  choir arrangement by Jo D. and George Andrews 
 

SERMON “All You See & All You Don’t See” Emily Curran 
 

THE RESPONSE 
 

HYMN* “We Are One in the Spirit” 
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THE GIVING OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS 8th Grade Class 

 Offertory Devotional Piece No. 2 Donovan Klotzbeacher 

    Organ 

 Hymn #592 (Hymnal)* “Doxology”  

 Prayer of Dedication* 
 

PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH  6th & 7th Grade Class 

prayer written by Kylie Vandenberg, Ryan Vandenberg, & Pastor Hannah 
 

THE LORD’S PRAYER (Unison) 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come, thy 

will be done on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And 

forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into 

temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the power 

and the glory forever. Amen. 
 

HYMN #267 (Hymnal)* “All Things Bright and Beautiful” 
 

BENEDICTION* 
 

POSTLUDE* Plain-Jeu & Trio F. D'agincour 

   Organ 

 

*ALL WHO ARE ABLE MAY STAND 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 6 

T E A C H E R  A P P R E C I A T I O N  2 0 1 6 -  2 0 1 7  
 

Adult Retreat 

Dorothy Klotzbeacher, Barbara Santoro and Rev. Suzanne Schafer-Coates 

 

Bible Study 

Rose Eller, Rev. Hannah Lovaglio, Rev. Dr. Louis Mitchell  

and Rev. Suzanne Schafer-Coates 

 

Celebration Sundays 

Jo D. Andrews, Daune Arsnow, Evan Hughes, Caroline Koi, Andy Kremann,  

Flo Kremann, Rev. Hannah Lovaglio and Vicki Waciega 

 

Children’s Choir and Band Directors 

Jo D. Andrews, Samantha Andrews, and Pat Bohrs  

 

Nursery Staff 

Felicia Haligan, Robert Mills, Linda and Heather Protinick and Kyrsten Ramkishun 

 

Christian Education/Youth Committees 

Jo D. Andrews, Samantha Andrews, Daune Arsnow, Victoria Bain, Mark Hughes, 

Cassandra Khazem, Dorothy Klotzbeacher, Caroline Koi, Rev. Hannah Lovaglio, 

Susan Mavoides, Janice Parker, Holly Root, Blase Toto, Janet Wheeler,  

Vicki Waciega and Patricia Willard 

 

Sunday School Teachers & Helpers  

Jo D. Andrews, Caren Anuszewski, Daune Arsnow, Earl Davison, Matt Ferguson, 

David Geijer, Anne Gordon, Virginia Goss, Cassandra Khazem, Nancy Kietlinski, 

Kelly Klein, Caroline Koi, Jennifer Kong, Andy Kremann, Flo Kremann, Margaret 

Lawson, Robert Lawson, Rev. Hannah Lovaglio, Michael Lovaglio, Susan Mavoides,  

Ann Mooney, Megan Pease, Leigh Perry, Kyrsten Ramkishun, Rev. Suzanne 

Schafer-Coates, Kristen Stewart, Blase Toto, Leslie Vandenberg, Vicki Waciega, 

Renee Welch and Janet Wheeler 

 

Youth Group Advisors 

Daune Arsnow, Cassandra Khazem, Mark Hughes, Blase Toto and Vicki Waciega 

 

Administrative Support 

Daune Arsnow and Sharon Ramkishun 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Visitors! We hope you will find a warm welcome here. We invite you to consider 

membership in our church family. Please speak to our Greeter or Pastors after worship 

for more information; or if you would like to be contacted, please provide us with your 

address and/or email address in the red “friendship pad”. 

Worship Bags, Children’s Bulletins & Coloring Pages! All three are available in 

the narthex, and are offered with the hope that children who want to will be able to 

worship alongside the whole church family. 

Childcare is provided during worship. Children from birth to age 2 may be taken to 

the infant room, and children age 3 through kindergarten are welcome in the toddler 

room.  Linda Protinick is the Nursery Coordinator. 

Hearing devices are available for your convenience in the narthex.   

The Flowers in the chancel today are given in honor of Pastor Hannah from the 

Christian Education and Youth Committees with much gratitude for all of her wonderful 

work with our children and youth! 

Coffee Hour today is hosted by K.Y. Huang and Heidi Knowlton.  

Head Ushers are Jack and Carol Fisher.  

Greeter is Jack Britton/Heidi Knowlton. 

Prayer Chain If you have a prayer request, or if you would like to become part of the 

“chain” of church members, who pray daily with and for people with a particular need, 

please call the church office at 609/395-0897. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Church members with special needs: Austin Applegate; Bill Chermak; Robert Dyke; 

Paul Furchak; Tyler Katsoff; Beatrice Mabutho; Russ Richardson; Marge Scott; Wilma 

Shimer; Audrey Smith; Diane Smith; Margo Wegner; Don Winchell and Ina Zimmer. 

Meadow Lakes members with special needs:  Dot Burns, Susan Gillim, Joe Kelly, 

Fred Mold and Beverly Robertson. 

Family and Friends of Church Members for whom prayers are asked: David 

Anderson’s father, Robert; Caren Anuszewski & Carlene Reyes’ cousin, Danny; Betty 

Borgeson’s sister, Martha; Nancy Chonko’s mother, Shirley; Helen Dickerson's brother, 

Clifford; Joan & Gordon Fraser’s son, Iain; Gail Geijer’s son, Dan; Patricia Grasso’s 

mother, Eileen & friend, Barbara; Fritz & Mary Jane Hager’s daughter-in-law, Liz; 

Judson & Monty Hagerty’s friend, Eleanor; Barbara Hannon’s brother-in-law, Michael; 

Dorothy Klotzbeacher’s sons, David & Danny; Alex Pendjurin’s friend, Paige; Linda 

Protinick’s mother, Jane; CPNS Teacher, Noél Kinney’s son, JP; Beatrice Mabutho’s 

sister, Phyllis, brother-in-law Joe & niece, Diana; Dorothy & Charles Patterson’s son, 

Charlie, Jr.; Sharon Ramkishun’s niece, Kaitlyn; Bev Reddan’s mother, Marie; Art & 
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Gloria-Jean Ryba’s friend, Tony; Pat Scott’s niece, Brenda; Dale & Joan Smith’s sisters-

in-law, Beverly & Alva; Nancy Stewart’s friend, Joan; Loida Wilson’s mother, Loli; 

Walter & Barbara Wright’s daughter, Maire and friend of the congregation, Ruthie Yu’s 

daughter, Christine. 

We pray for all people who are in need in our wider community and please remember 

family and friends in our nation’s service. Members of our church family are encouraged 

to make prayer requests for relatives serving in our armed services, most especially 

those serving in harm’s way. 

Prayer Requests in the Bulletin: In order to keep the prayer request list up to date, we 

will print the names of friends and family of church members who have prayer requests 

for one month.  After that time you may call the church office to have a name reappear on 

the prayer list. 

Please be sure to sign the “Pipeline to Session” cards found in the pews if you have 

any questions/concerns for the Session.  This is a great way to give “kudos” as well! 

 

Birthdays of Distinction:  Joan Fraser on June 4, Gordon Fraser on June 13 and 

Hennie Sushereba on June 14.  Happy Birthday!! 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION and YOUTH MINISTRY 

TRENTON THUNDER – Join the whole church family for an 

evening of baseball!  Friday, July 7th @ 7:00 p.m.  It’s superhero 

night (to get you ready for superhero VBS)!  Use the last page of 

this bulletin to order your tickets ($12). Caravan from the church 

parking lot at 5:30 p.m. or meet us at the ballpark.  

 

BOOK CLUB - Join us for book club on Thursday, June 15, at 7:00 p.m. in Room 1 

at the church. We're reading "Small Great Things" by Jodi Picoult. It's a beautiful book, 

already widely read among our congregants. We hope you'll join us for the discussion! 

 

VBS 2017 HERO CENTRAL – Discover Your Strength in God! 

Look for the VBS Giving Tree in the Fellowship Hall,  

full of the supplies we need for this year’s VBS! 

 

Please mark your calendars to join us from July 24 through July 28 from 9:00 a.m. to 

12:00 p.m. for an amazing Vacation Bible School (VBS) experience!  Cokesbury’s Hero 

Central VBS will take kids on awesome adventures alongside some of their favorite 

Bible heroes to discover the qualities that make us truly heroic in God. VBS Hero 

Central has epic music, spectacular science, crafty crafts, heroic recreation, and fantastic 

Bible stories to help children discover their strength in God!  VBS Hero Central is 

designed to introduce a child to a deeper relationship with God through Jesus Christ. 
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Registration is available now through mid-July 2017 by going online to 

http://2017.cokesburyvbs.com/firstprescranbury. We are ramped up with excitement for 

VBS 2017!!  Pastor Hannah and Cassandra Khazem are heading up a team of volunteers 

to make VBS Hero Central come to life!!  If you are interested in being a teacher, 

assistant teacher, youth helper, or a leader for decorations, advertising, snacks, 

registration, crafts, etc., please contact Pastor Hannah at firstpreshannah@comcast.net  

or Cassandra Khazem at ckhazem@gmail.com. 

 

YOUTH GROUP – No Youth Group TONIGHT. RSVP to Hannah for the Youth 

Banquet, Wednesday, June 14th 6:00 – 8:00 PM. 

 

THE GIVING WALL 

Support our Youth Group Committed Fund 

 

The Youth Group has created a giving wall to support our summer youth 

mission trip and beyond! We invite you to check out the giving wall in the Fellowship 

Hall.  Take an envelope off the board and return it to the church office with the amount 

of money indicated by the number on the envelope (or more) – every donation counts, 

from $1 - $150!  In each envelope, you’ll find a letter about our summer mission trip and 

a picture of a mission trip participant to pray for while we’re away. Thank you for 

your generous support! 

 

SPECIAL THANKS  The Christian Education committee extends 

heartfelt thanks to Mr. Earl Davison for his example to and recognition 

of our Sunday school students.  Mr. Davison encourages our students to 

attend Sunday school and church regularly by awarding students with 

the best attendance with an attendance pin at the end of each Sunday 

school year.  More and more students have earned this special award 

over the years and we are very grateful for Mr. Davison's support. 

 

SUMMER BIBLE STUDY  There will be a Bible Study led by the Rev. Suzanne 

Schafer-Coates (our Parish Associate and Meadow Lakes Minister) in the Church 

Library at 7:00 p.m. on five Monday nights this summer: July 10, 17, 24, 31 & August 7.    

The study is one of Adam Hamilton's.  It's not a Bible Study, as such, although it is 

based on the Bible, and uses Biblical texts as we wrestle with the topics of the study.  

The study is called: "HALF TRUTHS, God Helps Those Who Help Themselves and Other 

Things the Bible Doesn't Say."  The lessons are: 1) Everything Happens for a Reason,  

2) God Helps Those Who Help Themselves, 3) God Won't Give You More Than You Can 

Handle, 4) God Said It, I Believe It, That Settles It, 5) Love the Sinner, Hate the Sin.   

I look forward to you joining us.  It will be fun! 

 

 

http://2017.cokesburyvbs.com/firstprescranbury
mailto:firstpreshannah@comcast.net
mailto:ckhazem@gmail.com
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CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 

Keep the Coffee Hour going during the Summer 

We need people to sign-up for Summer Coffee Hour.  If you are interested or have 

questions, please contact Heidi Knowlton at (609)799-1724 or cabotk@comcast.net. 

 

CPNS 

Thank you everyone for attending the CPNS playground dedication this past Sunday.  It 

was a special day for Mrs. K and for all of us at CPNS to have the opportunity to honor 

such an amazing teacher. 

 

Our CPNS Pre-Summer begins on Monday, June 12 for two weeks, and our summer 

program will begin on Monday, July 10 for two weeks.  We are so excited to share 

adventures filled with music, literacy, art, science, and math.  Four of our CPNS 

teachers;  Theresa Vaccaro, Linda Protinick, Helen Lazzaro and Felicia Halligan will 

have the opportunity to share developmentally appropriate academics during our time 

together with the children. 

 

We have a few openings left in our classes beginning in September.  Also our enrichment 

program offerings for September have been announced.  All registration forms can be 

found on our website.  Feel free to call Janice at 609 655-8663 or e-mail her at 

CPNSchool@comcast.net for more information.  Don't forget to tell your friends and 

neighbors about our developmentally appropriate academic Christian preschool.  We 

don't want anyone to miss the opportunity to give their children the strongest 

foundation for their child's academic success. 

 

MISSION, SERVICE & GRANTS 

JUNE is CEREAL MONTH for SKEET’S PANTRY! 

Yes, our pantry always needs a variety of food each month, but Cereal is in really short 

supply this month and our families are always eager for it – especially the families with 

children.  So we ask all our very kind donors to consider giving one or more family size 

boxes of cereal this month. 

 

And, of course, if you’d like to donate other sorts of food as well, here’s our list of all-time 

favorites: 

Peanut Butter, Grape Jelly, Pasta (All Varieties), Pasta Sauce, 

Canned Tuna Fish, Canned Soup, Canned Fruit, Canned Beans (All Varieties) 

 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH for your generosity – our pantry is truly blessed to have so 

many friends! 
 

mailto:cabotk@comcast.net
mailto:CPNSchool@comcast.net
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OTHER NEWS 

The Cranbury United Methodist Church is hosting a series of presentations in June and 

September by the Alzheimer's Association.  On June 30, Effective Ways to Detect and 

Connect will be presented from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m.  RSVP by June 29 at (800) 272-3900 or 

Sharon.Jarnette@alz.org.  

 

SENIOR FELLOWSHIP 

Senior Exercise Schedule:  June 12 and June 15 

 

STEWARDSHIP & FINANCE 

Counting Teams: 6/11 (Team #2) – 6/18 (Team #3) 

 
 

 

Week Ended 6/4/17 

Weekly Offering $6,911 

YTD Offerings $207,734 

YTD Expenses $219,858 

YTD Net Income/(Loss) ($12,124) 

YTD Per Capita:  $4,050 (19% of $21,636) 

 

WORSHIP 

Ushers Needed 

Volunteer and be part of the Worship Service.  If you are interested or have questions, 

please contact Heidi Knowlton at (609)799-1724 or cabotk@comcast.net.  

 

We are looking for Lay Readers for July to December 2017.  We welcome new readers 

to join our team, and would be happy to see your name for one or two Sundays on the 

sign-up sheet which may be found on the bulletin board in Fellowship Hall. Thank you! 
 

  

mailto:cabotk@comcast.net
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OUR WEEKLY CALENDAR 

June 11, 2017  

(Children & Youth Sunday/Teacher 

Appreciation/Trinity Sunday) 

9:00a Children & Youth Sunday 

 Practice (Sanctuary) 

10:30a Worship Service followed by 

 coffee hour 

11:00a Meadow Lakes Worship Service 

11:30a Car Wash Fundraiser-Youth 

 Group (Parking Lot) 

4:00p  Cranbury Scout Band  

 (upstairs CR) 

No Youth Group 

 

June 12, 2017 

9:00a CPNS Pre-Summer Program 

10:00a Senior Exercise (FH) 

7:00p Brass Choir 

7:30p Congregational Life Mtg (Lib.) 

8:00p  Al-Anon (McK Rm) 

 

June 13, 2017 

9:00a Bulletin Material Due 

9:00a CPNS Pre-Summer Program 

9:00a Staff Meeting/Calendar Planning 

 (Church Office) 

7:30p AA (McK Rm) 

7:30p Stewardship & Finance Cmte 

 Meeting (Church Office) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 14, 2017 

9:00a CPNS Pre-Summer Program 

9:00a Session Material Due 

3:30p Meadow Lakes Ministry 

 Meeting-ML Mtg. Rm 

6:00p Youth Banquet  

 (Fellowship Hall/Kitchen) 

7:00p Boy Scouts District Meeting  

 (McK Rm) 

 

June 15, 2017 

9:00a CPNS Pre-Summer Program 

9:00a Skeet's Food Pantry Packing 

 (FH) 

10:00a Senior Exercise (FH) 

7:00p Book Club (Room 1) 

 

June 16, 2017 

8:00a Skeet's Food Pantry Distribution 

 (FH) 

9:00a Bulletin Assembly  

 (Church Office) 

9:00a CPNS Pre-Summer Program 

6:45p Wolf Pack Meeting (McK Rm) 

 

June 17, 2017 

 

June 18, 2017 (Father's Day) 

Summer Worship Hours Begin 

10:00a Worship Service followed by 

 refreshments 

11:00a Meadow Lakes Worship Service 

11:45a Library Committee (Lib.) 

4:00p Cranbury Scout Band  

 (upstairs CR) 
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Come out for a Trenton Thunder baseball game and 

support our YOUTH GROUP! 

Friday, July 7th at 7:00 p.m. 

Everyone is invited 
 

It’s SUPERHERO night at the ballpark! 
 

 

Name: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Address:________________________________________________________ 
 

City: _______________________ State: _______Zip:__________ 
 

Phone Number:_________________________________________________ 
 

Payment:  CASH or CHECK 

 (payable to the First Presbyterian Church) 
 

Total Tickets: _____________X $12.00 = $_____________ 
 

For more information, please contact Pastor Hannah at 

firstpreshannah@comcast.net 
 

Return ticket request and payment to the 

 church office by Wednesday, June 28!  

 

 

 

 

mailto:firstpreshannah@comcast.net
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Bulletin Cover is an original work of art by 7th Grader Phoebe Kong! 


